

HALWELL & MORELEIGH COUNCIL MEETING

Monday 15th June 2026 at 7pm

PRESENT: Councillors D. Treeby, N. Palmer, R. Chalk, R. Bent, M. McInerney, H. Reeve, R. Tozer
In attendance: S. Winstanley (Clerk) Cllr. Louise Wainwright

OPEN FORUM – One member of the public present

COUNTY COUNCILLOR'S REPORT – Cllr. L. Wainwright

A public meeting in Loddiswell is planned to highlight the Road Warden Scheme. Offered to arrange a similar meeting for Halwell & Moreleigh.

In the Village Hall there is a meeting this Saturday between 2-4 to discuss highway problems.

If the Village sign up to the Road Warden Scheme and volunteers come forward they can have all the information.

A Community Liaison Officer has been appointed who will get in touch.

Chapter 8 training is now a one day on line training.

Offer of funds from the Locality Budget.

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR'S REPORT – Cllr. S. Rake – No report

1. APOLOGIES – Cllr. S. Rake, P. Westlake, J. Collins, A. Dalglish

2. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 18th May 2026 It was proposed, seconded and **Resolved** that the Chair sign the Minutes as a true and correct record.

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – Members are invited to declare any personal or disclosable Pecuniary interests including the nature and extent of such interests they may have in any items to be considered at this meeting – None

4. CLERK'S REPORT – No report.

5. CHAIR'S REPORT – No report

6. PLANNING & PLANNING MATTERS - None

7. FINANCIAL MATTERS:-

a) To approve payment of the following bank transfer

a) To approve payment of the following bank transfer

£4.25 – bank charge

£374.68 – S. Winstanley (June)

Cash at bank £19336.77

b) To approve the quote for insurance (as last year)

All approved

8. To consider quotes for a new notice board.

Members considered the quotes and it was decided that the quote for the metal notice board be accepted.

9. To discuss the possibility of a footpath between the Villages - postponed

10. CORRESPONDENCE – None

11. COUNCILLOR'S REPORTS-

Helen Reeve – Discussion about how the play area might be improved.

Richard Bent – the 30mph coming into Halwell from Totnes needs to be fixed.

12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING – In Halwell & Moreleigh Village Hall at 7pm on 20th July

SIGNED

D. Treeby - Chair